
CITY OF VAUGHAN 

REPORT NO. 56 OF THE 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE  
(WORKING SESSION) 

 
For consideration by the Council 

of the City of Vaughan 
on December 10, 2021 

 

 
 

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) met at 10:32 a.m., on December 1, 2021. 
 
Present: 
 

Council Member In-Person Electronic 
Participation 

Regional Councillor Gino Rosati, Chair X  
Hon. Maurizio Bevilacqua, Mayor  
(11:15 a.m.) 

 X 

Regional Councillor Linda Jackson  X 
Councillor Marilyn Iafrate X  
Councillor Tony Carella  X 
Councillor Rosanna DeFrancesca  X 
Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco  X 
Councillor Alan Shefman  X 

 
The following items were dealt with: 
 

1. INTERNET VOTING FOR THE 2022 MUNICIPAL ELECTION 

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 

1. That the recommendations contained in the following report of 
the Deputy City Manager, Administrative Services and City 
Solicitor, dated December 1, 2021, be approved; and 

2. That the staff presentation and Communication C2, 
presentation material, entitled “Internet Voting for the 2022 
Municipal Election”, be received. 

Recommendations 

1. That Council authorize the use of internet voting for the 2022 
Municipal Election; and 

2. That the City Clerk / Returning Officer report back in 2023 on the 
outcome of the use of internet voting in the 2022 Municipal Election. 
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2. VAUGHAN ENVIRONMENTAL STEWARDSHIP PROGRAM 

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 

1. That the recommendations contained in the following report of 
the Deputy City Manager, Public Works, and Deputy City 
Manager, Planning and Growth Management, dated December 
1, 2021, be approved, subject to the following changes: 

1. That the Vaughan Environmental Stewardship Program, 
as referenced in Recommendation 1 and 
Recommendation 2, be renamed to the Vaughan 
Environmental Stewardship Strategy; and 

2. That Recommendation 3 be amended, as follows: 

3. That the Dazzle Me program be rebranded to 
support community environmental stewardship 
activities; and 

2. That the staff presentation and Communication C1, 
presentation material, entitled “Vaughan Environmental 
Stewardship Program”, be received. 

Recommendations 

1. That the Vaughan Environmental Stewardship Program be 
approved; 

2. That staff be directed to develop an online platform and robust 
communications plan, to efficiently run the Vaughan Environmental 
Stewardship Program; and 

3. That the Dazzle Me program be rebranded as the “Vaughan 
Environmental Stewardship Fund” to support community 
environmental stewardships activities. 

 

 
The meeting adjourned at 12:02 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Regional Councillor Gino Rosati, Chair 


